
August 5, 2022 

Nevada County Board of Supervisors 
950 Maidu Ave.  
Nevada City, CA 95959 

RE:  Nevada County Wildfire Prevention, Emergency Services and Disaster Readiness Transactions and 
Use Tax: “Pay Me Now or Pay Me Later” 

Dear Sirs and Madams, 

As a 20-year Nevada County resident, a day does not go by when my mind has some level of focus on 
the potential for a wildfire in our community.  No one can dispute we are in a wildfire crisis that our 
community must address immediately, or our future will suffer the devastation of Paradise and 
Greenville.  In the short term, I fear the loss of property value and local economic growth due to the 
extreme wildfire potential in our community.   

The question is how can we meet this challenge?  

Early evidence is that fuel reduction is working to lessen the impact of community damage due to 
wildfire, and also supports the efforts of heroic firefighters. However, the costs of fuel reduction work, 
plus the creation of emergency evacuation routes and fire-hardening our structures are extraordinarily 
high.   

Private landowners can only bear a small percent of the cost ($3,000 per acre on average). Fuel 
reduction is not a one-time thing.  It must be an annual investment by property owners, and could be 
considered itself as a “tax.”  While federal, state and private grants are available to some who meet the 
stringent qualifications, these are too small and not accessible for too many people.  Critical secondary 
emergency routes are not being created because private property owners— individually or as 
neighborhoods could never fund these “public works” projects, and no public funds exist to subsidize 
them.  No coordinated effort exits for applying funds to the most critical needs.  

This is not a problem that individual private property owners can address alone.  It takes a coordinated 
community solution. 

A new funding stream, that would be managed in a coordinated way so that investments are made in 
places of highest risk to the most important assets, that cannot be addressed through other available 
resources is needed.  The proposed ordinance/ballot measure to Article 9 to Chapter V of the Nevada 
County General Code imposing a one-half cent “Nevada County Wildfire Prevention, Emergency Services 
and Disaster Readiness Transactions and Use Tax” for critical emergency services makes the most sense 
for the times we live in.   

No one likes an increase in taxes.  But this is a “pay me now or pay me later” situation.  Property owners 
may scoff at an additional half cent tax, but the cost of fuel reduction on our own is far more expensive, 
and the cost of rebuilding when our community burns in a wildfire is worse.  Such a tax could also 
ensure the funds would be applied to the most critical areas of need, to protect all of us, rather than the 
areas only property owners of certain wealth can afford to do.  
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I urge the Nevada County Board of Supervisors to let the voters decide and adopt the proposed 
ordinance/ballot measure be placed on the next regularly scheduled County and Statewide General 
Election on November 8, 2022.  

Respectfully, 

Marty Coleman-Hunt 
 



From: Diane
To: BOS Public Comment
Subject: Wildfire Prevention Emergency Services and Disaster Readiness
Date: Friday, August 5, 2022 4:29:09 PM

CAUTION: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't recognize the sender,
consider deleting.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you have
more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

Please put this important measure on the ballot and allow the citizens to vote on this. Very few services are as
critical to all of us as emergency services. The people need to vote on this funding source. Thank you. Diane Christ
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From: Kathleen Hare
To: BOS Public Comment
Subject: Tax measure
Date: Saturday, August 6, 2022 11:13:15 AM

CAUTION: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't recognize the sender,
consider deleting.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you have
more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

I support putting the tax measure on the ballot. With all the fire danger, the tax is needed.
Kathleen Hatr

Sent from my iPhone
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From: David Morris
To: BOS Public Comment
Subject: Measure V 1/2-cent sales tax proposal
Date: Saturday, August 6, 2022 2:51:09 PM

CAUTION: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't
recognize the sender, consider deleting.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe. If you have more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

As a homeowner living on , we are acutely aware of the fire dangers.  We ask
that the Board of Supervisors put Measure V on the ballot in November.  A ½-cent sales tax is not
burdensome and would immensely help in financing further reduction practices.

Thank you,

Carole Morris

Sent from Mail for Windows
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From: Shirley Benedick
To: BOS Public Comment
Subject: Fire tax
Date: Sunday, August 7, 2022 12:07:03 PM

CAUTION: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't recognize the sender,
consider deleting.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you have
more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

Yes I Am an elderly home owner and I am concerned about fire . I can’t do the work myself nor afford to have it
done. I support a tax to help us keep grass valley green in a way that keeps us free of fire.

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Debbie Hermes
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: 1/2 cent tax
Date: Sunday, August 7, 2022 4:42:44 PM

CAUTION: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't
recognize the sender, consider deleting.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe. If you have more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

California has now established the Wildfire and Forest Resilience Plan.  This plan is
responsible for establishing shaded fire breaks, improving evacuation routes, education,
increased Firefighting staff and equipment to name a few.  It appears to be successful and
worth the cost but I have never read reports on cost versus benefits of the program and that
bothers me.

I support the ½ cent measure be placed on the November ballot.    However, it is worth noting
that the proposal is coming at a time of high inflation, high food and energy costs. 

For these reasons, I believe any tax or fee should be temporary (5 to 10 yrs), have civilian
unbiased oversight and a well thought-out plan for all to see and a yearly report.  A cost
benefit analysis should be done along with making sure we are not overlapping the Resilience
Plan but adding to it.  One way of adding to it would be to allow “Prescribed Burns” in city
limits.  I presently have neighbors next door in the county who can control burn but I cannot. 
Of course, this should be a strictly regulated event with permitting and possibly licensing and
training requirements but I think it is time to think outside the box.

Mark Hermes
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From: Todd Lawson
To: BOS Public Comment
Subject: Support of the Wildfire Prevention, Emergency Services and Disaster Readiness Measure
Date: Sunday, August 7, 2022 8:13:16 PM

CAUTION: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't
recognize the sender, consider deleting.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe. If you have more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

8/7/2022

To the Board of Supervisors

Regarding: Wildfire Prevention, Emergency Services and Disaster Readiness Measure

This letter is in support of the Wildfire Prevention, Emergency Services and Disaster Readiness
Measure. I have lived in Grass Valley nearly my entire life, and fire has become the number one
danger we face as a community. The ½ cent increase in the sales tax will go a long way to providing
needed funds to bolster our community’s fire readiness. While the small increase in the tax will have
an impact to the financial wellbeing of everyone in the county, the resources it will provide to
increase the safety of our community is desperately needed. Fire has no limits on its destruction,
and crosses all political ideology. I encourage the board to put the measure on the ballot to allow the
citizens on Nevada County the opportunity to vote.

Sincerely,

Matthew Todd Lawson
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From: Badri Matlock
To: BOS Public Comment
Subject: In Support of Emergency Preparedness Measure
Date: Sunday, August 7, 2022 8:10:22 PM

CAUTION: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't
recognize the sender, consider deleting.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe. If you have more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

To Our Nevada County Board of Supervisors,

I am writing on behalf of Ananda Village where I serve as community manager to some 220 residents
on the San Juan Ridge.
Additionally I serve as a volunteer firefighter EMR with the North San  Juan Fire Protection District,
and sit on the board of the San Juan Ridge Taxpayers Association.

Obviously we are deeply concerned about wildfire in our area--I know firsthand that it is not a
question of IF but WHEN. This is the single most unifying issue we all face together, year after year.
While we do our part to work tirelessly on fire and emergency preparedness (we are coordinating
Firewise Communities, host townhall meetings, and so much more) fuels reduction (I have to miss
the Tuesday hearing to work with Fire Safe Council on a local roadside fuels clearance project! We
cleared, burned and chipped over 80 acres this year alone!), community education and more, we
rely on the county to do it’s part.
Please let your constituents’ vote count by placing the Wildfire Prevention, Emergency Services,
and Disaster Readiness Measure on the ballot.
I am not naïve—there are a wide range of political opinions and issues at stake. But we need every
fighting chance and resource available to work together to prepare. We are counting on you to let
the people decide.

Sincerely,
Badri Matlock













From: Mark Hermes
To: BOS Public Comment
Subject: 1/2 cent tax
Date: Sunday, August 7, 2022 4:46:27 PM

CAUTION: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't
recognize the sender, consider deleting.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe. If you have more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

BOS

California has now established the Wildfire and Forest Resilience Plan. This plan is
responsible for establishing shaded fire breaks, improving evacuation routes, education,
increased Firefighting staff and equipment to name a few. It appears to be successful and
worth the cost but I have never read reports on cost versus benefits of the program and that
bothers me.

I support the ½ cent measure be placed on the November ballot. However, it is worth noting
that the proposal is coming at a time of high inflation, high food and energy costs.

For these reasons, I believe any tax or fee should be temporary (5 to 10 yrs), have civilian
unbiased oversight and a well thought-out plan for all to see and a yearly report. A cost benefit
analysis should be done along with making sure we are not overlapping the Resilience Plan
but adding to it. One way of adding to it would be to allow “Prescribed Burns” in city limits. I
presently have neighbors next door in the county who can control burn but I cannot. Of course,
this should be a strictly regulated event with permitting and possibly licensing and training
requirements but I think it is time to think outside the box.

Mark Hermes
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From: Andres “El Magnifico” Amador
To: BOS Public Comment
Subject: Proposed fire prevention measure
Date: Sunday, August 7, 2022 4:31:30 PM

CAUTION: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't recognize the sender,
consider deleting.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you have
more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

I support the Board of Supervisors putting the Wildfire Prevention, Emergency Services And Disaster Readiness
Measure on the November Ballot.

This measure should respond to community priorities such as:
•Removing Flammable Brush
•Improving Evacuation Routes
•Enhancing Emergency communication
•Improving enforcement of fire safety laws and illegal campfires
•Creating Defensible Space: Help low-income seniors and people
•Providing year round Free Green waste removal

Thank you

Andres Amador, Nevada County resident
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From: Barry Myers
To: BOS Public Comment
Subject: Proposed Sales Tax Measure to Mitigate Fire Risks in Nevada County
Date: Sunday, August 7, 2022 3:52:20 PM
Importance: High

CAUTION: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't
recognize the sender, consider deleting.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe. If you have more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

To Members of the Nevada County Board of Supervisors,

I am a resident of Nevada County. I support the proposed sales tax measure to raise funds to
mitigate the risks of fire in Nevada County.  It is critical that the county have sufficient funds to clear
roadside vegetation.  Many people may face severe consequences if vegetation burns while people
are fleeing a fire, much like what happen in Paradise, CA.

I consider myself fortunate that the roads were not on fire during the River Fire, and I was able to
safely evacuate my family.

Please vote to put this measure on the ballot.

Barry Myers








